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Dear Dr. Reimer,

As a follow-up to our teleconference today at 1 p.m. (eastern-time), please find the attached Petition Review
Board’s (PRB) preliminary decision on your 2.206 petition.

During this call:
¢ | went over the attached information.
¢ | also offered you an opportunity to either meet with or have a teleconference with the PRB to provide
any relevant additional explanation and support for the request in light of PRB's recommendations.

O

| further explained the format for such a meeting (publicly noticed) or teleconference (not publicly
noticed), that the discussion would be transcribed, and the licensee would be invited to
participate.

| asked that you decide on whether you want to accept this opportunity and inform me of your
decision no later than October 5, 2017.

| explained that if you accept the offer, | would establish a mutually agreeable date for the meeting
or teleconference with you.

| explained that after the discussion, should you accept the offer, the PRB will consider the need
to modify any of its recommendations.

The final recommendations will be included in the acknowledgment letter. The acknowledgment
letter will address any comments you made during the meeting or teleconference with the PRB
should you accept the offer concerning the initial PRB recommendations and the staff's response.

¢ |informed you of pending staff actions, as follows:

O

O

The PRB has asked that a request be sent to the licensee asking that the licensee voluntarily
respond to its questions regarding the technical basis for composite sampling and how the
licensee intends to meet the license condition 18 for composite sampling (U238/U234 ratio).

| reviewed with you the email (ADAMS Accession No. ML17269A197) that | sent to you on
September 22, 2017 regarding the NRC acceptance review of the licensee’s June 1 application
(ADAMS Accession No. ML17226A205).

o | went over the “next steps” as identified in the attachment.

| look forward to hearing from you by October 5, 2017, regarding your decision on whether you want to meet or
teleconference with the PRB.

If you have any questions, please contact me.

Thank you

A

e

Amy Snyder, Senior Project Manager
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